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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 8 JULY 2020
Videoconference
Present:

Sir Norman Williams


Chair

Dr Shera Chok 
Dr Stephen D’Souza

Ms Diane Davies

Mr Simon Morritt

Dr Zoe Penn 

Ms Linn Phipps 
Prof Tony Schapira

Dr Suzanne Shale 
Mr Mark Taylor

Ms Helen Thomson

Dr Miles Wagstaff

Mr John Wilderspin
Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Mr Ewan White
Apologies: 

None
1
Introduction

The Chair welcomed members to the first Panel meeting by videoconference. He took the opportunity to thank all keyworkers for their continuing efforts during the current coronavirus pandemic.
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
Shera Chok, Zoe Penn and Linn Phipps had each taken up new posts and the Panel website would be updated in due course. There were no conflicts with the day’s agenda.
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 11 March 2020 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
None.
5

Chair’s update 
5.1
Extensions to the terms of office of Shera Chok and Stephen D’Souza for a further six months had been agreed and confirmatory letters would be issued shortly. The coronavirus pandemic had inevitably delayed the process but Ministers had now agreed five new appointments and these had been submitted to No10 for final approval [Secretariat note: No10 approval received and new members to take up post on 1 October 2020].
5.2
The Chairman and Chief Executive would be meeting Edward Argar, Minister of State for Health on 20 July 2020 [Secretariat note: feedback circulated to members on 21 July and follow-up meeting arranged for 15 September 2020].
5.3
The Panel’s annual business review had been published. It was noted that Ministers had requested update reports on several recent proposals on which IRP advice had been sought which might provide some useful feedback on the Panel’s contribution.
5.4
Academic, professional and media assessments/reports of the NHS response to coronavirus had been circulated amongst members prompting some interesting exchanges around the significant challenges faced both currently and moving forward. The Chairman, Tony Schapira, Suzanne Shale and Secretariat held a telephone conversation with Nigel Edwards, Chief Executive of the Nuffield Trust, on 28 May 2020 to share thoughts and experiences in what proved to be a stimulating and thought-provoking conversation. Members reflected on a number of the topics that had arisen – the need for rapid response and agility in future, implications for intensive care capacity and use of the private sector, earlier falls in referral rates and primary care activity that were now starting to rise again. Urgent changes required to respond to immediate coronavirus issues should not be thought of as a precedent - the pandemic was not an excuse for neglecting proper planning, governance and scrutiny in the future. Service change development should continue to ensure a public voice in the process (inclusion and engagement, not just consultation), protecting the most vulnerable in society (meaningful inclusion of mental health and social care in considerations), and safeguards against the possibility of digitisation of services leading to inequalities (clinicians still need to see people). 

6
Any other business
6.1
None.
7

Date of next meeting
7.1
Wednesday 9 September 2020, need for meeting and location subject to review in light of the coronavirus situation. 
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